
 
                                                      PLEASE READ CAREFULLY!!!! 

4TH GRADE INFORMATION ABOUT HOW YOU WILL BE GRADED FROM NOW ON… 

 HELLO!  We found out from our administration that we will need 
to grade your work. On a separate piece of paper, let us know what you 
did for the week.  We will be grading you on your participation.   
 

This is how you will be graded: 
 
 Write a short report to let us know what you did each week.   
A SAMPLE weekly report is below.  Please photograph what you have 
written for the week and send it to your homeroom teacher. Your 
homeroom teacher will then share your work with the other 4th 
grade teachers so you will not have to report to all three 
teachers (unless you have any questions)! You can send it through 
email, the Remind app, or through text message.  If you are unable to 
do that, please make other arrangements with your homeroom teacher.  
 Once we get your photo, we will enter your participation grade.  
Please send the photo by FRIDAY at midnight of each week.  The only 
thing you will need to turn in at the school is your JOURNEYS READER 
and WATER BOOK at the end of the year.  We are trying to do 
everything electronically, if possible.   

Here’s an example of what you need to write on a separate 
piece of paper each week: 

 
 In ELA this week, I read the following story in my Journeys 
reader, _________________________________ and did the six 
workbook pages. 
Please write two other ELA activities that you chose to do this week.   
*Exact Path – ELA or Reading        
*Read a book of my own choice 
*Read a newspaper or magazine 
 
 In Math this week, one problem that was challenging, or one 
problem that was simpler to complete, was:________________ 
 
 In Science, I read my packet on Earth’s Water, completed the 
study guide, and completed the quiz.               *PLEASE CONTINUE-> 



 
                                                      PLEASE READ CAREFULLY!!!! 

4TH GRADE INFORMATION ABOUT HOW YOU WILL BE GRADED FROM NOW ON… 

 
 Thank you for all of your positive messages!  We are trying to 
deliver quality education in a way we all are not exactly used to, but it 
seems that we are all making it work thus far!  THANK YOU 
PARENTS AND GUARDIANS!  WE APPRECIATE ALL YOU’RE 
DOING AT HOME.   
 
 Again, here are the ways to contact your child’s teacher.   
 
iodonnell@bbsd.com and Remind App (Text @iodon to 81010) 
apolakoski@bbsd.com and Remind App (Text @apolako to 81010) 
estern@bbsd.com     and Remind App (Text @ke733e to 81010) 
  
Inez O’Donnell’s Cell- 814-442-2800 
Amy Polakoski’s Cell- 814-442-6012 
Erika Stern’s Cell- 814-279-4978 
 
 Please keep in touch.  We hope that you all stay 
healthy and positive.  We love and miss you all!  Take 
good care of yourself, wash those hands, and try your 
best! 
 
      WE MISS YOU! J 
      Fourth Grade Teachers 

 


